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(Mr. Kristvik, Norway)

Holmenkollen Symposium in Oslo, that when an inspection takes place, 
provisions should be made to protect sensitive types of installations and 
facilities. Norway believes that this notion of "managed conduct" is a way in 
which to address security concerns related to the challenge inspection issue.

In this context, I should like to point out that on-site challenge 
inspection would occur only in exceptional circumstances. Thus, it would 
represent the "safety net" to the convention, which would already contain an 
elaborate system of routine on-site inspections. In fact, an effective 
chemical weapons convention will necessitate more comprehensive monitoring 
systems than any existing disarmament treaty.

The solution to these questions will require the flexibility of all 
parties concerned. Against this background, Norway welcomes the fact that the 
United States and the Soviet Union are continuing their bilateral talks on all 
aspects of a chemical weapons ban, including the question of verification. 
These consultations, which were initiated after the meeting between 
President Reagan and General Secretary Gorbachev in November 1985, have had a 
positive effect on the negotiating process in the Conference on Disarmament.

My country is of the opinion that both the multilateral negotiations and 
the bilateral talks should be intensified with a view to solving the main 
outstanding questions. The international community expects these abhorrent 
weapons to be eliminated as soon as possible.

Chemical weapons have recently been used in violation of the Geneva 
Protocol of 1925. The incorporation in the global convention of a prohibition 
of the use of chemical weapons is therefore necessary. The Norwegian reseach 
programme on verification of the alleged use of chemical weapons should be 
seen against this background. As a result of six years' research at the 
Norwegian Defence Research Establishment, procedures have been developed for 
verification of alleged use. Today, I take pleasure in introducing 
documents CD/761 and CD/762.

The first document summarizes the results of research undertaken in 1986 
and 1987, when the procedures were tested in two field exercises, 
confirmed that the methods we have developed can be used on an all-year basis.

These tests

The procedures, which are outlined and described in document CD/762, 
cover the following phases of an investigation; establishment of the 
inspection team, survey of the alleged contaminated area, collection of 
samples, field analysis, preparation of samples for transport to laboratories, 
analysis in laboratories and preparation of the report of the inspection 
team. In elaborating this system we have consulted a number of countries, in 
particular Canada.

Document CD/762 provides that the international inspectors should conduct 
their mission in the least intrusive manner necessary to accomplish their 
task. On the basis of the field exercises, my country proposes that on-site 
inspection should take place within 48 hours after a request has been received 
by the Technical Secretariat. A proper investigation requires efficient 
methods for carrying out the inspection, with special emphasis on sampling and


